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February 2018 

Our new tennis courts were finished on Friday 16
th
 February 

2018 and its great to see that they're already getting used.  

 

The courts are open to the public every day with automatic 

timer lights for night time.  

The courts have an acrylic sport surface with 2 sets of tennis 
net posts and nets.  

 Thank you to Sport and Recreation Services for all the hard 

work they put in to making our new courts look fantastic!  

 

Credit to Ash Mackin for the great photo! 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Shire of Tammin 
Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

 

Email:  

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is Progress’ 

Easter Long  

Weekend 

The Shire Admin 

Office will be closed 

over the Easter 

long weekend from 

Friday 30th March 

2018 until Monday 

2nd April 2018,  

re-opening on 

Tuesday 3rd April 

2018. 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Message from our CEO... 

 

As the recently appointed CEO for the Shires of Tammin and 
Cunderdin I wish to take this opportunity to introduce myself.  

Married, with three adult boys and five grandchildren.  Over the 
years I have been actively involved with football, cricket and  
motor racing though these are now limited to being an  
occasional spectator.  I enjoy travel and have, during recent  
periods of semi retirement, taken the odd cruise or attended a 
motor racing event. I have worked in the Local Government  
industry for 20 years, prior to which I was with State Treasury.  I 
have a strong connection with the Wheatbelt having worked for 
seven years with the Rural Youth Movement Council and its  
associated Clubs and international exchange programmes for a 
further ten years. 

My wife and I moved to Northam in 2008 where I was the CEO 
of the Shire until retiring (first try) in 2013.  I spent a further three 
years as CEO back in Lake Grace before retiring again (second 
try) in 2016.  

I am looking forward to the challenge of my current  
responsibilities for both Shires and hope to meet many of you 
over the coming months. 
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Would you like your newsletter posted to you? 

Either head to the Admin office or give us a call on 9637 0300 so we can 

get your details and sign you up! 

Rates Officer 

Please remember that the 4th instalment due date is 16th March 2018. 

All rates need to be paid by this date.  

If you have any queries to do with rates, please contact Brooke on either 

a Thursday or Friday on 9637 0300. 

From the Office... 

Admin Officer 

My apologies for the error I made in the last newsletter sent out. The 

Tammin Refuse Site opening days have not changed, they will continue 

as 9am—1pm, Thursdays and Saturdays. 

I apologise for any confusion caused. 
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COMMUNITY CROP 

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY 

FOR LOCAL COMMUNITY 

GROUPS AND CLUBS 

PLEASE REGISTER YOUR INTEREST BY  

MONDAY, 12
TH

 MARCH BY CALLING THE  

OFFICE ON 9637 0300 OR BY EMAILING 

CDO@TAMMIN.WA.GOV.AU 
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Works & Services Report  

 

During March and April 2018, works are continuing on:  
 

 Bungulla North Road - road widening and re-construction, from the 
Great Eastern Highway (CONTINUING) 

 Tammin-Wyalkatchem Rd - re-construction and widening north of 
Lowles Road (CONTINUING) 

Bitumen sealing on the above roads will commence  

19th March 2018. 

Traffic control will be used to maintain access throughout all work.  
Some delays will be encountered.  
 
The Shire of Tammin would like to thank road users for their patience 
during these works. 

 

Greg Stephens  
Manager of Works & Services  

0437 371 101  
works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 
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Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 

Restricted Burning Period, Firebreaks & Harvest Vehicle  

Movement Bans. 
 

Restricted burning period: 15th October 2017—31st October 2017 (Burning permit required) 

Prohibited burning period: 1st November 2017—14th February 2018 (NO burning permitted) 

Restricted burning period: 15th February 2018— 15th March 2018  (Burning permit required) 

 

Burning permits can be obtained from:  

Haydn Dixon (Chief BFCO)   PH: 0429 045 205 

Shayne Mackin (Deputy CBFCO)  PH: 0428 238 027 

Tim York (Deputy CBFCO)  PH: 0427 737 113 

 

All firebreaks must be prepared on or before the 1st November 2017 (or within 14 days of 

you becoming the owner / occupier of a property, should this be after that date) and main-

tained clear of flammable material up to and including the 1st day of April 2018. 

Harvest and vehicle movement bans will be applied by the Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 

when weather conditions indicate it is necessary.  

A text message will be sent out to registered mobile phones.  

If you wish to receive an SMS, please register your mobile number and name at the 

Shire Office.  
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Round 3 has opened - Agriculture and Aquaculture  

Entrepreneurship Program 

 

If you live in regional Western Australia, work in agriculture or aquaculture and 
you have a new idea, invention, technology or practice that you want to  

investigate, you may be eligible for the WA Government’s Agriculture and  
Aquaculture Entrepreneurship Program. The program offers scholarships of 

up to $30,000 which can be used for travel to research international or  
Australian best practice, as well as for local commercialisation, testing and 

training. Successful projects are expected to offer a commercial benefit to WA 
businesses and an economic return to WA if the innovation is adopted (such 

as jobs growth or industry development in regional areas). 

  A third round of funding was announced on 27 February 2018 by Hon. 
Dave Kelly MLA, Minister for Science and Hon. Alannah  
MacTiernan MLC, Minister for Regional Development.                

  You can find out more about the program and how to apply at 
www.jtsi.wa.gov.au/agriculture-and-aquaculture or by taking part in an 
information session.  

 To register for an information session email scence@jtsi.wa.gov.au.  

 Applications are due by 12pm (noon) on 3 April 2018. 

 

Anyone with questions on the program is welcome to contact Jane  

Gilligan by email: science@jtsi.wa.gov.au or by phone: +61 8 9222 0755.  

 

 Jane Gilligan | Principal Program Officer 

Department of Jobs, Tourism, Science and Innovation 

1 Adelaide Terrace East Perth WA 6004 

Tel: +61 8 9222 0755 

www.jtsi.wa.gov.au 

https://www.mediastatements.wa.gov.au/Pages/McGowan/2018/02/Opportunity-for-innovators-in-agriculture-and-aquaculture.aspx
http://www.jtsi.wa.gov.au/agriculture-and-aquaculture
mailto:science@jtsi.wa.gov.au
mailto:science@jtsi.wa.gov.au
http://www.jtsi.wa.gov.au/
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2018 Council Meeting Dates  

 

January – No Council Meeting 

Thursday 22nd February  

Thursday 22nd March – Yorkrakine Hall  

Thursday 26th April  

Thursday 24th May  

Thursday 28th June  

Thursday 26th July  

Thursday 23rd August  

Thursday 27th September  

Thursday 25th October 

Thursday 22nd November  

Tuesday 18th December  
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Carol Crane (2019)   crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Georgie Crane admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Community Development Officer  Sarah Symons cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 22nd March 2018, 5:00pm, Yorkrakine Hall 

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Jodie Taylor  0473 387 368   

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

